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January 10, 2011 
 
Field reports: 
 
New county field:  No new information.  There is no money to develop it.  We cannot 
work on it on our own.  Ken Fleshman will continue to be our liaison with the county. 
 
FICO:  Nothing new to report. 
 
Flattop:  Is in good shape. 
 
Canoa:  The weeds have overgrown the area.  Ken Fleshman suggested that we 
should salvage the fence and posts from the field after a rain.  We need to consider 
where we could store the materials.  Fred Radle suggested that we build an attic in the 
FICO storage shed (LOL). 
 
Club officers:  The slate of candidates for 2011 was announced.  After Ron Simonds 
was “convinced” to run for Vice President, the slate was elected unanimously.  The 
results are: 
 
President: Gary Johnson  
Vice-President: Ron Simonds 
Secretary: Jerry Case 
Treasurer: Ben Butters 
Member at Large: Ted Dore 
Safety Officer: Dave Risdon 
 
Dues:  Members began paying their 2011 dues and verifying their personal information 
for the club’s database.  The new secretary/webmaster had developed a brilliant way 
to handle these activities. 
 
Show & Tell: 
 
Jim Heuer brought a framed-to-be-covered de Havilland Canada DHC-2 Beaver.  He 
drew the plans from 3-view photographs on the Internet.  The wingspan is 116”, the 
fuselage is 72 ½”, and it weighs about 25 lbs.  The engine is a DA-50.  The cowl 
measures 10” diameter.  The frame is built from balsa and plywood.  The covering will 
be Solartex. 


